






 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

February 16, 2024 

Senators and Representatives 
Oregon Legislature 

RE: Woodburn Family Learning Center Capital Improvement Project 

Dear Senators and Representatives, 
 

Aisle 13 – Walmart.  That’s where I was approached by a couple that asked me if I was still helping the 
Woodburn Family Learning Center.  I said I was and they said, “we got to keep that place open, it’s an 
icon of Woodburn”  Then they walked away.  Challenge accepted.  We will keep the Center open. 
 
Keeping the Center open has been challenging as the majority of our families are considered low income 
and we receive payments from DHS for their tuition.  These tuition payments are a set amount and we 
are constantly thinking of ways to operate on restrictive budget.  As a non-profit organization, we have 
welcomed businesses and individuals to help us succeed and we have found this to be powerful.  For 
instance, we invited the Woodburn Rotary to assist us and they gave us a large donation that was used 
to purchase LED lights for our building (along with the savings from Smart Watt).  Woodburn Rotary also 
brought a team to paint some rooms and build mini golf holes that were used at our annual fundraiser.  
Woodburn Kiwanis moved 10 yards of wood chips to our playgrounds.  A local dentist came on his day 
off and built a playground for the kids.  A chiropractor came on his lunch break and helped with the 
kitchen remodel.  A farmer gave a large donation so we could purchase a commercial stove.  In the past 
6 years, we have had over $200,000 given to improve the Woodburn Family Learning Center. 
 
It is vital that we continue to improve the Woodburn Family Learning Center facility.  Our building was 
built in 1978 and security upgrades and improvements of the building are needed to keep this building 
funcitonal.  We are currently serving 59 children and further expansion will allow us to serve 80 children.  
 
Please consider approving the capital construction request for the Woodburn Family Learning Center. 
 

 

Michael Nelson 
Woodburn Family Learning Center Board President 
Health Insurance Producer, Enrolled Agent, Licensed Tax Consultant #30376 
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February 15, 2024 

Senators and Representatives 
Oregon Legislature 

RE: Woodburn Family Learning Center Capital Improvement Project 

Dear Senators and Representatives, 
 
I am writing to support the capital funding request for the remodel and updates at the Woodburn 
Family Learning Center.  
 
The Woodburn Family Learning Center is a non-profit day care that was established in 1969. The 
current facility was built in 1978. The minimum updates to the building thus far have been completed 
through community donations, fundraisers, and any remaining funds available at the end of each year.  
 
The center currently serves 59 children, of whom 46 of those children’s families are considered to 
have low income and receive assistance through DHS.  
 
Although the center currently serves 59 students, the building could have the capacity to serve an 
additional 21 children if the required updates can be completed. Due to the age of the building, there 
is a critical need not only to the building, but it’s security, and safety standards that can only be done 
compete by the approval of this request.   
 
With a shortage of available options for daycare locally, especially one as educationally focused as the 
WFLC, it would be a necessary investment in the Woodburn community to expand availability for 
children and their families.  Please consider approving the capital construction request for the 
Woodburn Family Learning Center.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

Name: Rebecca Rosas Evangelista 

Email: Rebecca@splashofcolorpainting.com 

Address: 13058 Donald Rd NE Aurora, OR 97002 



February 14, 2024 

Senators and Representatives 
Oregon Legislature 

RE: Woodburn Family Learning Center Capital Improvement Project 

Dear Senators and Representatives, 
 
I am writing to support the capital funding request for the remodel and updates at the 
Woodburn Family Learning Center.  
 
The Woodburn Family Learning Center is a non-profit day care that was established in 
1969. The current facility was built in 1978. The minimum updates to the building thus 
far have been completed through community donations, fundraisers, and any remaining 
funds available at the end of each year.  
 
The center currently serves 59 children, of whom 46 of those children’s families are 
considered to have low income and receive assistance through DHS.  
 
Although the center currently serves 59 students, the building could have the capacity to 
serve an additional 21 children if the required updates can be completed. Due to the age 
of the building, there is a critical need not only to the building, but it’s security, and 
safety standards that can only be done complete by the approval of this request.  
Please consider approving the capital construction request for the Woodburn Family 
Learning Center.  

Sincerely,  

Name: William (Bill) Richards 

Email: jeepman1956@gmail.com 

Address: 501 5th Street, Woodburn, OR 97071 

 






















